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The	 1016	 NYNAC	 ran	 from	 October	 7th	 –	 9th,	 2016.	 	 This	 event	 was	 held	 at	 Vanderkamp	 Center	 in	
Cleveland,	NY.		This	seems	to	be	a	popular	venue	with	the	Alateen	members	as	well	as	the	sponsors	and	
AMIAS’s.	

The	cost	of	lodging	was	$3540.00.		There	was	an	additional	cost	of	a	little	less	than	$300.00	which	was	
paid	at	 the	end	of	 the	event.	 	 (I	 rounded	the	check	up	to	$300.00)	 	This	was	not	an	unexpected	cost.		
This	was	 for	“additional	 fees	 that	apply	 to	custom	menu	planning	 (allergies,	etc)	as	well	as	 the	coffee	
and	tea	service.	

The	registration	for	each	participant	was	$125.00.		I	believe	we	can	keep	it	the	same	or	even	lower	it	for	
2017!		The	registration	fee	included	the	cost	of	t-shirts.	

Groups	and	individuals	were	very	generous	with	their	donations.		I	am	overwhelmed	with	this	response!		
At	 this	 time	 we	 have	 no	 outstanding	 debts,	 including	 the	 seed	 money,	 and	 we	 have	 a	 balance	 of	
$2,798.47	 in	 the	 NYNAC	 account.	 	 At	 this	 time	 I	 do	 not	 have	 the	 total	 breakdown	 of	 income	 and	
expenditure,	but	I	will	have	that	at	the	May	Assembly/Convention.	

I	have	received	information	from	Vanderkamp	with	new	pricing.	 	 It	 looks	like	there	is	a	possibility	that	
we	could	still	afford	two	cabins	and	keep	the	price	down.		The	possibility	of	renting	just	one	cabin	could	
be	 considered,	 saving	 approximately	 $700.00.	 	 Vanderkamp	 has	 no	 “minimum	 limits”	 for	 use	 of	 the	
facility.	

I	have	received	conflicting	 feedback	 from	teens	and	adults	alike	about	 this	NYNAC.	 	Some	of	 the	teen	
members	did	not	really	feel	comfortable	with	the	 large	number	of	adults	at	this	event,	and	others	did	
not	seem	to	have	much	of	a	problem	with	it.		For	the	most	part,	everyone	was	pleased	with	the	menu,	
and	others	wanted	“more	mashed	potatoes”.		Although	there	was	an	area	set	aside	for	those	to	attend	
a	movie	instead	of	the	dance,	some	who	attended	did	not	realize	this.		I	will	try	to	address	this	issue	for	
the	2018	NYNAC.	

I	still	have	to	get	the	duty	folders	handed	out,	and	hope	to	have	them	ready	to	go	by	May’s	meeting.		
There	was	some	overlap	of	responsibilities	in	the	folders,	which	created	some	very	minor	confusion	at	
NYNAC.		The	sponsors	and	teens	did	a	great	job	of	conflict	resolution.	

I	am	very	proud	of	the	way	our	entire	group	presented	themselves	at	NYNAC.		Vanderkamp	would	love	
to	have	us	back.	 	That	speaks	volumes!		I	have	checked	with	other	venues,	and	so	far	have	found	only	
one	that	is	available	the	weekend	we	would	like.		Consideration	of	changing	the	weekend	is	not	out	of	
the	question,	but	I	don’t	think	that	it	will	be	necessary.		The	one	venue	that	is	available	this	week	end	is	
more	costly	than	Vanderkamp.	

*NOTE:		The	balanced	financial	report	will	be	available	in	May.		At	this	time	there	is	a	$5.00	discrepancy	
between	my	accounting	and	the	bank’s	balance.		I	probably	entered	one	$5	item	twice.	



As	of	today,	Stacie	Eriksson	at	M&T	Bank	is	now	researching	my	claim	of	lost	or	misdirected	funds	in	the	
amount	of	$287.05	that	the	teens	raised	at	the	2016	Salt	City	Mid-Winter	Roundup.		I	will	report	on	that	
as	soon	as	I	have	anything	to	report.	

Yours	in	service,	Leslie	C.,	NYNAC	Coordinator	


